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CAREFREE CLUB
NEWSLETTER

Letters regarding membership dues will be mailed in the coming 
weeks. Be sure to pay your dues BEFORE the pool season’s opening. 
Failure to pay in a timely fashion will delay the process of getting 
your pool passes in time for opening day. 
 
To expedite the process, you can pay your dues online. Check the 
website on how to pay online. Information will be posted soon. 
 
For questions or concerns regarding your dues or pool passes, please 
reach out to Max Scholz.  
 
If you are a homeowner that is not part of the Carefree Club 
Membership and would like to be, please reach out to Nathaniel 
Tempest, Corporate Secretary for the Carefree Club.  
 
Non-members who want to check out the Carefree Facilities BEFORE 
committing to membership can reach out to Max Scholz for more 
information.
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Wait, its time for me to write for the newsletter again… didn’t we just send one out?

First quarter of 2021 is wrapping up! Thankfully, it looks like this year isn’t a repeat of last year  and our “new normal” 
looks to return to the “old normal” rather quickly. Big events were an absolute dumping of snow and the big rollout 
of COVID-19 vaccines. Locked down because of a snow storm is much more cheery than locked down due to a virus. 

First, I would like to personally thank three outgoing Carefree Club Board members for their years of service and 
dedication to the Carefree Club. In their dedication to the Carefree Club, Sandra Carrasquilo, Jess Carrasquilo, and 
Robert Jacobson gave their time, sweat, and care to  make this neighborhood a better place. An example for us all to 
follow! 

In that same vein, the Board is always looking for volunteers for Committees and candidates for the Board. If you 
want to jump right in, submit your name to the Board to run for a Board position. If you’d rather dip a toe in, volun-
teer some time, and meet some spectacular people who make our neighborhood the special place it is, ask about 
our Committee positions. Openings to be posted soon!

As for our ongoing projects, activities is still firing on all cylinders. Join the Carefree Club Facebook Group to see 
more of their fantastic work and stay up to date with all of the fun plans and food trucks that are planned.

Finally, with COVID seemingly in the rearview mirror, the Club hopes that the pool will be able to go back to regular 
operation. The pool is scheduled to open during Memorial Day weekend! The Club will of course provide updates 
as the situation evolves and as we close in on Opening Day, but with the progress that has been made on the COVID 
front I’m extremely optimistic! Furthermore, we are slimming down the pool pass system this year with details in the 
dues letter. I hope to see all of you there!

Yours,

Maximilian Scholz

CAREFREE POOL
NEWS

NOW ACCEPTING APPLICATIONS!

Carefree Club is accepting applications to hire Lifeguards for the coming pool season. We open the pool the last weekend in 

May and close it by the first weekend in September. We are looking for Lifeguards with prior pool experience and the ability 

to work flexible shifts throughout the summer, though we’re willing to make exceptions for school-related obligations. The 

ideal candidate will have excellent skills in the water and reliable transportation. Successful applicants will also be considered 

for  swim lesson positions that provide extra pay and extended hours. Prior experience is a major plus. Click HERE for more 

details and to apply for a lifeguard position.

The Carefree Club is also looking for a Pool Manager. This position is responsible for everyday operational tasks at the Carefree 

Club Pool. The Pool Manager supervises the lifeguard staff and ensures pool operation by completing regular maintenance. 

Click HERE for more detailed information and to apply for the Pool Manager position.

UPDATES!

The Carefree Board of Directors is anticipating regular operation for the 2021 season. Check the website regularly for the most 

up to date information as we approach opening day. 

PRESIDENT OF THE BOARD
MAXIMILLIAN SCHOLZ
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BLOOD 
DRIVE
American   
Red Cross

Carefree Cares is an initiative developed to assist our neighbors and 

local community through different programs organized by the Carefree 

Activities Committee.

The Carefree Cares program seeks volunteers to support our neighbors 

in their time of need, give back to our community where we can, and to 

spread compassion and kindness at every available opportunity. 

Do you see a neighbor who could use the support of Carefree Cares? Is 

there a neighbor who needs help shoveling snow, mowing their lawn or 

rides to the grocery store? There is no limit for requests. 

To submit a request or to volunteer your time, please email 

carefreecares@carefreeclub.org

As part of the Carefree Cares initiative, 

the committtee organizes a quarterly 

blood drive at the Clubhouse.

Please consider donating blood to the 

American Red Cross at our next event:

DATE: APRIL 23, 2021

TIME: 2:00PM - 7:00PM

LOCATION: CAREFREE CLUBHOUSE

CONTACT:  Carly Groom
	     cdbilby@gmail.com

Click HERE for details!

We NEED your help!
CAREFREE CARES

CAREFREE CARES
NEWS

Carefree Cares and the Grounds Committee are working together to 

bring a day of neighborhood clean up in recognition of Earth Day!

The committees are planning to target key areas around Carefree in 

preparation for the spring and summer months. Details of the days 

events will be shared on Carefree Club’s website as well as the Carefree 

Facebook Page. Check back regularly for more up to date information.

If you have recommendations or suggestions on target areas, please 

reach out to Robert Overton or Penny Inskeep with the Grounds 

Committee.
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NOTE FROM ACTIVITIES COMMITTEE...

The Activities Committee have been busy planning a number of 

events (in respect to being socially distant) to encourage community 

in our neighborhood. With more people being vaccinated for COVID, 

we are hoping to have more in person events as the weather begins 

to get warmer. Be sure to stay up to date on our activities and events 

by checking out the calendar on Carefree Club’s website.

VIRTUAL PURSE BINGO

The last Virtual Purse Bingo was a HUGE success! So, we are excited to 

have another one! With National Foster Month coming up in May, we 

will be hosting another round of Virtual Purse Bingo to help support 

a family in Carefree South. Click HERE for more info!

CONNECT WITH US

Carefree is going to the Catacombs! If you are interested in attending,  

click HERE for more information!

Committee Members:
Emily Myers , Chair		 Kristin Tilton, Member	 Cheryl Wisdom, Member	 Kris Goodman, Member

Ashley O’Neal, Co-Chair	 Carly Groom, Member	 Penny Inskeep, Member	 Erica Grady, Member	

ACTIVITIES COMMITTEE
NEWS

UPCOMING EVENTS:

Easter Egg Hunt
April 3rd - 10:00AM @ Carefree Clubhouse

Geneology Group
3rd Wednesday Monthly, 6:30PM

Bunco Night!
3rd Thursday Monthly, 7:00PM @ Carefree Clubhouse

Book Club
April 20th - 7:00PM, Virtual

Carefree Blood Drive
April 23rd - 2:00PM @ Carefree Clubhouse

Earth Day Cleanup
April 24th - 10:00AM @ Carefree Clubhouse 

Virtual Purse Bingo
May 3rd - 7:00PM @ Zoom

Carefree at the Catacombs
May 21st - 6:00PM @ Meet at the Carefree Clubhouse 

Bible Group (A Purpose Driven Life)
Starting in May - Check Facebook & Website for Updates
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Be sure to book the clubhouse for high school and college graduation parties! The Clubhouse and 
ALL Carefree grounds are smoke-free facilities.

For clubhouse reservations call (317) 625-CLUB (2582) or go to carefreeclub.org to email the clubhouse. Be sure to book your 

high school and college graduation parties. Call (317) 625-2582 as soon as you identify a date for your party. Keep in mind that 

when you call to put your date on the calendar it can only be held for a period of 7 days during which time you must get the 

contract signed and rent paid. If not, that hold will disappear. Rental rates for the clubhouse appear below. As is the case for all 

of Carefree Club, Inc. property, the clubhouse is smoke-free which includes the patio and the entire parking lot.

Rental Rates
Carefree Club can only be rented to club members.

Mon - Thurs. 1/2 Day $54 Morning (5A -4P) Evening (5P-4A)

Mon - Thurs Full Day $80 All Day (5AM-4AM)

Fri, Sat, Sun & Holidays 1/2 Day $80 Morning (5A -4P) Evening (5P-4A)

Fri, Sat, Sun & Holidays Full Day $134 All Day (5AM-4AM)

 Steve Wisdom, Clubhouse Chairperson
(317) 625-2582 (CLUB)

CLUBHOUSE
NEWS
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Ashley, Amelia, Bill & Aurora

Get to Know Your Neighbor!
The Goff Family

Who is the Goff Family?

Bill is an insurance agent at Gregory and Appel and an avid 
golfer. Ashley owns and operates “Card My Yard Indianapolis-
South” and enjoys baking and working in the garden. Aurora, 
age 8, is an active girl scout and dances at Stage I Academy 
with their Performance Crew. Amelia, the youngest of the Goff 
family at age 5, also dances at Stage I. 

When did you move into Carefree? How has it 
changed since then?

“We moved to Carefree in August of 2018. We loved the 
community feel of the neighborhood immediately, and have 
been so impressed with how everyone came together during 
Covid. Our Carefree neighbors and the Activites Committee have 
planned so many fun events, the sense of a community feel has 
ramped up even more since moving to Carefree!”

Do you have any family pets? If so, can you tell us 
a little bit about them?

“We have two cats, Turtle and Lady. Turtle, (named for her 
tortoise shell markings) was a friendly outdoor cat that we 
bonded with before realizing she was pregnant. We spent the 
summer of 2019 caring for her three kittens, and kept one for 
ourselves. Turtle was injured outside and had to have her tail 
amputated, so she officially became an indoor cat after that! 
Lady is Turtle’s kitten that we kept.”

What do you like about the Carefree Community?

“We love the mature trees and the style of houses. I love that 
every house is a little different, which you don’t see in all 
neighborhoods! We also love the Pool and Clubhouse facilities 
and really enjoy the events the Club organizes.”

How does the Goff family spend their downtime?

“We love to go to the beach! Anytime we can find a reason to go 
we are there!”

What is something about your family others would 
find interesting?

“Ashley’s parents and two sisters live in Center Grove as well. Her 
younger sister actually lives in Carefree North!”

During the COVID quarantine, like most families, 
we spent a great deal of time binge watching 
shows on Netflix. What is your most recent 
binge series?

Bill & Ashley: WandaVision, Watchmen & Schitts Creek. 
Aurora & Ameilia: We Can Be Heros, Gravity Falls & SheRa

What favorite meal or restaurant brings the 
Goff family around the dinner table?

“We love burgers from Campbells Highland Grill and anything 
from Don Cuervos.”

If your family could choose anywhere in the 
world to vacation, where would it be and why?

“We would love to go to Southern California. We went years 
ago when the girls were little, and had planned to go again 
last fall but had to cancel the trip due to the Coronavirus.”

Does the Goff Family participate in any 
charity, social or community service club or 
organizations?

“Bill is secretary of the Indiana Association of Wabash 
Men Board. Ashley is the leader of Girl Scout Troop 4815.”

When you look out your window what do you see?

Our back windows look out into the woods at the back of our 
lot. Depending on the season there are birds and squirrels 
out, and flowers that someone planted years ago that come 
up throughout the season.”

In regards to Carefree events, what has been 
your family’s favorite event that you’ve attended 
or an event you’re looking forward to attending?

“The Fourth of July Parade and Pool Party were our favorites! 
Ashley also loved Bunco, and was the big winner when she 
went. She is also looking forward to the next virtual purse 
bingo in May.”

Connect with the Goff Family on Facebook!

CAREFREE SOUTH
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Jonnie, Angel, Kirk & Maddax

Get to Know Your Neighbor!
The Turner Family

Who is the Turner Family?

Kirk is a Lead Mill Adjuster for Steel Dynamics, Inc. Angel, 
a hair stylist, is co-owner of A&B Hair Studio in Ole Town 
Greenwood. Together, they enjoy being outside, hanging 
poolside with friends, making their yard pretty and doing home 
improvements. Maddax, 16, is a junior at Center Grove High 
School. Like most teenage girls, Maddax likes to spend her 
free time with her friends. Jonnie, 14, who is famous around 
Carefree North for his personality and kind heart, is part of 
the swim team for Middle School North (who just came home 
with a big win at County), and a shot put and discus thrower 
for the track team. Most summer days you will find Jonnie at 
the Carefree Pool from the time practice starts until the pool 
closes. 

When did you move into Carefree? How has it 
changed since then?

“We moved to Carefree in April of 2010.  We’ve seen a number 
of changes from the new signs at the entrances, which are so 
nice, to a new fence around the pool, painted basketball courts 
and new playground equipment. We’ve also seen a lot more 
neighborhood functions in the last few years, (besides 2020), 
than we have in the past!”

Do you have any family pets? If so, can you tell us 
a little bit about them?

“In the past we’ve had dogs, Sarge (Boston Terrier Chihuahua), 
was known for escaping every single day and running the 
neighborhood, and Dino, our Great Dane, he was known for his 
size and his bark. We currently have two cats, Odin and Ragnar. 
(Yes.. guilty we are Viking fans) these are the weirdest cats, they 
are like dogs trapped in cat bodies.”

What do you like about the Carefree Community?

“The neighborhood is quiet, clean and mature. We love that 
our neighbors all look out for each other. We also enjoy all the 
activities the club organizes.”

How does the Turner family spend their 
downtime?

“Just chillin and hanging out.”

What is something about your family others 
would find interesting?

“Kirk doesn’t think we are very interesting people.”

During the COVID quarantine, like most families, 
we spent a great deal of time binge watching 
shows on Netflix. What is your most recent 
binge series?

“We’ve recently binged on Bloodline, Ozark & Cloud Nine.“

What favorite meal or restaurant brings the 
Turner family around the dinner table?

“Homemade Chicken PotPie is a family favorite as well as 
Tatertot Casserole.”

If your family could choose anywhere in the 
world to vacation, where would it be and why?

“Tahiti, over the water in a bungalow... because why not?!?”

When you look out your window what do you see?

“Right now as I look at look out the window, I can see our 
neighbors. But, when the trees are in bloom all we see is 
nature,  and it’s so peaceful.”

In regards to Carefree events, what has been 
your family’s favorite event that you’ve attended 
or an event you’re looking forward to attending?

“We love all the events, but I think our favorite is the big 
cookout in July.”

Connect with the Turner Family on Facebook!

CAREFREE NORTH
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As you may have noticed, an attempt was made to stop the 

creek bank’s erosion near the property’s playground equipment. 

Unfortunately, the good intentions have created a violation of 

state and federal requirements for maintaining a waterway. 

 

The Grounds Committee will remove the concrete and asphalt 

paving from the creek to clean up the current condition. In hopes 

of using Carefree member volunteers and their wheelbarrows, we 

will remove the waste material from the creek bank and place it in 

the dumpster a little at a time.  

 

Republic Services has permitted us to use up to 15% of the 

dumpster volume for each scheduled pick-up for the creek’s 

waste material. According to the trash pick-up days, the Grounds 

Committee will schedule times to move the material to the 

dumpster. If you are interested in helping (and showing off a 

little muscle), please send an email to grounds@carefreeclub.org. 

Removing some of the material and carrying it to the dumpster 

will be on the agenda for Earth Day Cleanup as well. 

 

The second facet of this problem is the water’s increased volume 

and speed at the creek’s S-curve. We contacted the project 

designer regarding the widening of County Line Road (more about 

that later.) We hope to have the design team address the issue 

while the Buffalo Creek bridge is being renovated. It seems that 

with the development of Perry Township in Marion County, the 

water from roads and pavements that previously soaked into the 

ground are being directed to the creek more quickly than before. 

Some of you may recall the flood in 2008 that covered County Line 

Road, the Carefree North entrance, the clubhouse’s parking lot, 

and the clubhouse itself. Fingers crossed that we can address the 

repairs north of County Line Road to reduce the curve’s water rate. 

Moving forward, the better and easier it will be to handle. 

 

Lastly, the Grounds Committee is in the process of addressing 

the erosion of the soil near the playground. We are in contact 

with several Civil Engineering firms qualified to design a solution 

for the creek erosion. The committee would like to suggest that 

an intern, or interns, might study and develop a solution to the 

problem and present the solution as part of their training. This 

solution will address our erosion concerns without placing our 

neighbors’ banks across the creek and downstream in jeopardy. 

If a club member has a connection or erosion system experience, 

please send an email to grounds@carefreeclub.org.

GROUNDS COMMITTEE
NEWS

Robert Overton
Grounds Chairperson

grounds@carefreeclub.org

Penny Inskeep
Grounds Co-Chairperson

BUFFALO CREEK CLEANUP
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WELCOME OUR NEWEST NEIGHBORS!

NORTH
Angela & Donavon Stroud

Carmen, Maria, Rosie & Tony Quintana

Pa Lian

Ashlynn & Kyle Stephens

Jeffrey & Jennifer Turley

Nicholas Miller

SOUTH

Roger & Margaret Witt

Bryan & Kelle Keefe

Terrance Steckman

	                Zach & Rachel Morgan	

HELLO!

The Welcome Committee hosted a meet & greet at the Carefree 

Clubhouse on Tuesday, March 16th. The meet & greet is a 

quarterly event to welcome new homeowners in the Carefree 

North & Carefree South communities. The Welcome Committee is 

dedicated to making sure all new residents of Carefree are greeted 

and kept informed of all the wonderful advantages of living in our 

neighborhood. 

 

Welcome letters were sent to all new homeowners to invite and 

encourage them to connect with their neighbors and the Carefree 

Board of Directors at the Clubhouse. The meet & greet is an 

event where you can get all the information about our fabulous 

community and its offers. 

 

If you are a new homeowner in Carefree and missed the meet & 

greet, no need to worry, you can reach out to Penny Inskeep or 

Ashley O’Neal to get the information that was shared the day of 

the meet & greet. 

 

Big things are happening in the Welcome Committee. We are 

building our “Welcome Task Force” by joining forces with the 

Activities Committee. Together, we will collaborate on how to 

make our newest residents feel welcomed and included. 

 

If you would like to be part of the Welcome Committee, feel free 

to reach out! We encourage members to participate in all things 

Carefree Club!  

WELCOME COMMITTEE
NEWS

Ashley O’Neal
Co-Chairperson

Penny Inskeep
Co-Chairperson

December 2020 - March 2021

March 2021 Meet & Greet
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CAREFREE CROCODILES SWIM TEAM & LESSONS

The Carefree Crocodiles Swim Team celebrates its 47th year, 

offering recreational programming for children ages 5-17 from 

Greenwood and the surrounding communities. Registration will 

be open in early April for an opportunity for children to “get 

their feet wet” with a splash of competitive swimming.   

 

Our team members practice for one hour, four times a week, 

at the Carefree Club Pool.  Practices are in the mornings on 

Monday, Tuesday, Thursday, & Friday. The season begins the first 

week of June and ends July 11th.  

 

While the program has made some great changes, we have kept 

all the things that make Carefree an outstanding place for you 

and your kids to spend your summer. 

The Crocodiles can still look forward to:

•	 Best coaching in the state! 

•	 Swim in one of the best outdoor facilities in the city!

•	 Free t-shirt for each swimmer!

•	 Donut Fridays!

•	 Ice cream social!

•	 6 fun, competitive swim meets!

•	 Awards banquet with a cookout and the ever-popular 

Parent-Kid Relays! 

Most of all, we are keeping all the FUN that makes being a 

Carefree Crocodile great!

We are also excited to offer SwimAmerica™ swim lessons to 

children ages 5 and up. Lessons are designed for both the novice 

swimmer and those children who wish to improve their strokes.  

Swimmers will progress through ten levels designed to teach 

water safety, introduce and perfect swimming fundamentals, 

and enhance stroke development. 

 

Swim lessons are directed by Marcie Colwell, SwimAmerica™ 

Program Director and the Swim Coach for the Carefree 

Crocodiles.  Marcie is joined by trained high school and college-

age students who provide close supervision and detailed 

SwimAmerica™ instruction to our young swimmers. Five 

weekly sessions will be offered starting June 14, with lessons 

on Monday, Tuesday, Thursday, and Friday. Swim lessons will 

be offered at 9:30 a.m. and 10:15 a.m. Registration will be open 

in early April. See our Q&A page for more information about 

lessons.  

 

COVID protocols will be in place to provide as much protection 

as possible for our young swimmers. More details will be 

available shortly. 

Information and registration for the swim team and lessons will 

be available in early April on our website.

www.carefreecrocodiles.org   

 

See you at the pool!

CAREFREE CROCODILES
NEWS

Erich Bauer
Swim Team & Website Chairperson

website@carefreeclub.org

SIGN UP NOW!
CLICK HERE
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Charlotte, James, and three teenage children were original homeowners that moved to Carefree in August 1975. The family transferred from the St. 

Louis area and were initially looking for their forever home on Indianapolis’s Northside. After many visits to Indiana, James and Charlotte were giving 

up hope. Charlotte returned back to St Louis with the children, while her husband stayed behind in hopes of finding that perfect home.  

 

After a lengthy search, their realtor at the time mentioned a lovely neighborhood on the southside of Indianapolis. James and the realtor (Carlos Diaz’s 

father, the 13News Anchor) went to scope the area. He called Charlotte to tell her that he not only found their home. But, had purchased it! Charlotte, 

shocked because she had never seen it, laughs as she recalls nothing but cornfields and stop signs along S.R. 135 at the time. As Charlotte reminisces 

the history of her life with her family in Carefree, she remembers the drive-in movie theater, currently Orchard Golf,  as a favorite family activity.  

 

Charlotte recalls the blizzard of 1978. With 5 inches of snow already on the ground, the blizzard brought another 15.5 inches of snow (20 inches total) 

and buried Indianapolis in a snow-covered mess.  

 

“There were many times we thought about downsizing. Then we would come back home and say, “We just love it here.” I love that the properties are 

kept up, and I love my neighbors. I also enjoy seeing younger families move in around us.” says Charlotte. 

BLIZZARD
1978

CAREFREE ARCHIVES
BY: JACQUELINE CLINE

AUGUST, 1975 AUGUST, 1975BLIZZARD, 1978

Do you have a  neighbor who has lived in Carefree for decades? Contact Jacqueline Cline to have them featured in the Newsletter!
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NATHANIAL TEMPEST
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STEVE WISDOM
CLUBHOUSE CHAIR
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NEWSLETTER CHAIR

ACTIVITIES CO-CHAIR
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ERICH BAUER
WEBSITE, SWIM TEAM CHAIR

PENNY INSKEEP

ELLEN MORROW
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We love Carefree! Everyone has been so welcoming, from our immediate 
neighbors to everyone you meet at all the great events! Since moving in 
at the end of July, we have participated in the many food trucks, Christmas 
caroling, and our favorite, bunco night! Carefree has an amazing sense of 
community and we look forward to a great summer at the pool!			 
                                                      -Kristie Kitchen, Carefree North

CAREFREE CLUB 
BUSINESS DIRECTORY

Steve Christner, MA, LMHC, D.Min
www.christnercounseling.com

401 Camby Court
Greenwood, IN 46142

(317) 522-5748

www.indianapolis-HVAC.com
20% off for Carefree Residents

24/7 Emergency Services

I would love to help you manage stress and stay  healthy!
Amanda Wyss

(317) 432-6688

Click Here for More Info

Thirty-one is more than just a tote or purse!
I would LOVE to be your gift giving pal!

Amanda Wyss

(317) 432-6688

Click Here to Visit My Website
Click Here to Find Me on Facebook

Send Newsletter inquires to: Newsletter@CarefreeClub.org
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http://www.derrinphoenix.callcarpenter.com
https://derrinphoenix.callcarpenter.com/
http://www.burstoralcare.com
https://www.burstoralcare.com/
http://www.christnercounseling.com

http://www.christnercounseling.com 
http://www.christnercounseling.com 
http://www.indianapolis-HVAC.com
http://www.indianapolis-HVAC.com 
http://www.indianapolis-HVAC.com 
https://mysite.coach.teambeachbody.com?coachId=2379196&locale=en_US
https://mysite.coach.teambeachbody.com?coachId=2379196&locale=en_US
https://mysite.coach.teambeachbody.com/?coachId=2379196&locale=en_US
http://www.mythirtyone.com/214681
http://www.mythirtyone.com/214681
https://www.facebook.com/groups/269046473197478/
http://www.mythirtyone.com/214681
mailto:Newsletter%40CarefreeClub.org?subject=


Tony Quintana
arts marketing & management 

q: 317.605.7893
b: 812.327.3670

Angela Wallace
angela@midwestgaragedoors.com

437 E. Stop 18 Rd
Greenwood, IN 46143

(317) 889-9500

Send Directory Inquires to: Newsletter@CarefreeClub.org

DOUG SIMPSON
Repair & Refurbish Wood Furniture

603 Leisure Lane
Greenwood, IN 46142

(317) 885-6410

General Practice. Precise Solutions.
Maximilian Scholz, Esq.

4084 Easy Street
Greenwood, Indiana 46142

(317) 474-8706

“I Do” Hair
Hair and Makeup Company

Danie Patterson
3209 W. Smith Valley Road, Suite #109

Greenwood, IN 46142
(317) 709-3016

danie@idohairbydanie.com

Fully licensed & insured lawn care service with
over 15 years experience serving central Indiana. 

Contact us for FREE estimate.

(317) 427-8535

Jeff Williams
Office: (317) 427-3689

Mobile: (317) 626-9922
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https://quintanabehringer.com/
https://quintanabehringer.com/
https://midwestgaragedoors.com/?keyword=midwestgaragedoors&gclid=CjwKCAiA_eb-BRB2EiwAGBnXXuRirjNm7Rm_-iiAuxv02n78m2TX11SMfIcaTtNYcKuD7ziCmLatHRoCLBUQAvD_BwE
mailto:angela%40midwestgaragedoors.com?subject=
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mailto:mscholzlaw%40gmail.com?subject=
mailto:mscholzlaw%40gmail.com?subject=
https://www.branchgrouprealty.com/
https://www.branchgrouprealty.com/
http://www.idohairbydanie.com/
mailto:danie%40idohairbydanie.com?subject=
https://www.facebook.com/Williams-Paint-Stain-104684734903293
https://www.facebook.com/Williams-Paint-Stain-104684734903293
https://www.branchgrouprealty.com/
mailto:jwilliams%40gwelawns.com?subject=
mailto:jwilliams%40gwelawns.com?subject=


www.carefreeclub.org

Please join the Carefree Club Board meetings to 
stay current on the information regarding your 
neighborhood.

UPCOMING BOARD MEETINGS:

April 12, 2021 @ 7:00PM

May 10, 2021 @ 7:00PM

June 14, 2021 @ 7:00PM

July 12, 2021 @ 7:00PM

August 9, 2021 @ 7:00PM

September 13, 2021 @ 7:00PM

October 11, 2021 @ 7:00PM

November 8, 2021 @ 7:00PM

*Virtual information will be shared the day of the meetings on Carefree Club’s 
private Facebook group. Click HERE to join.

*Dates & times are subject to change due to the availability of the Carefree Club 
board members.

Questions or Concerns regarding the Carefree Newsletter? 

Email: Ashley O’Neal at Newsletter@CarefreeClub.org

CAREFREE IS NOT AN HOMEOWNERS ASSOCIATION

The Carefree Club is a club that oversees the pool, clubhouse, tennis and basketball courts, and playground area. 
The Club is NOT an HOA and has no jurisdiction over property-related issues other than Club dues.  The dues are 
associated with the facilities mentioned.  All property-related questions or concerns should be directed to the 
county or Sheriff’s department.

Contact Information:
Sheriff Non-Emergency (317) 346-6336
County information (317) 346-4700 

https://www.carefreeclub.org/
https://www.carefreeclub.org/
https://www.facebook.com/groups/229561604150627
mailto:Newsletter%40CarefreeClub.org?subject=

